
             Mount Pleasant Primary School 

   NEWSLETTER 
 

Newsletter Number 34                                                                                                         November 10th, 2022 

 
Dear Families, 

A big congratulations to our ON SITE Student Led Conferences last night! This was a huge success, it was 

lovely to see smiling families and excited children, keen to share their learning and celebrate together. It was 

great to be able have something that felt closer to “normal” than we have had in very long time. 

Next week teachers and students will begin student assessments. This is a very busy time in schools. 

Ensuring children sleep, rest eat well will support them during this time of administering learning assessments. 

Congratulations Pierre! 

Pierre Lloga, a member of our Education Support staff team has published a comic book! Pierre runs 

Cartooning Club at lunch time at school. There will be a launch and exhibition at The Old Butchers Shop 

Gallery on Saturday December 3rd from 4pm – 6pm. 

Foundation Transition 

This year we have had our biggest Foundation enrolment intake in many years. We are thrilled to be 

welcoming 24 new Foundation students to Mount Pleasant Primary School in 2023. The students had their first 

Transition morning this week and had a school tour.  

Mount Pleasant Kinder visits 

This week we began our partnership with Mount Pleasant Kindergarten. The Kinder children walked up to visit 

us on Tuesday. Children visited our Library, the Foundation classroom and the Sensory Garden. We look 

forward to continuing to strengthen our partnership and the transitions for future Mount Pleasant children and 

their families.  

 

 

Upcoming Dates 
 
Foundation 2023 Transition Day 2 (9-11am)   Monday 14th November 
Toastie Thursday Day       Thursday 17th November 
5/6 Log Cabin Camp     Monday 21st/Tuesday 22nd November 
Foundation 2023 Transition Day 3 (9-11am)   Monday 21st November 
F-6 Ballarat Art Gallery Excursion     Wednesday 30th November 
Community Night (4.30-6.30pm)     Thursday 1st December 
Teeth on Wheels     Friday 2nd/Monday 5th/Tuesday 6th December 
2023 Transition Day (Whole School Step up Day)  Tuesday 13th December 
Rewards Day        Wednesday 14th December 
Year 6 Graduation        Thursday 15th December 
Last day of Term 4 (PLEASE NOTE 1.30PM FINISH)  Friday 16th December  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                         
                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 

                                                      
                                                         
 
 
                                                                                      
 
                                   
 

         
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

      

  

 

News from the Principal 

 

Please note change of phone number for absences 

SMS - 0409 323 652 



STUDENT ABSENCE – PROCEDURE 

To reduce absences, parents are asked to advise the 

school of impending student absences (between 8.30am 

and 9.00am) by: 

- Telephone – 5332 3646 

- SMS - 0409 323 652 (Please note change of phone 

number) 

- Email – mount.pleasant.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Extend After School Care onsite at Mount Pleasant 

Primary School  

Log online at www.extend.com.au or phone 1300 366 

437 to book. 

 

 

Year 5-6 Swimming 

Congratulations to our Year 5-6 students who have completed their last swimming lesson this week. Children 

have done a wonderful job each week begin prepared and organised for their lesson. Participation from 

students has been outstanding. 

Community Evening Event 

Please put December 1st in your diary! We will be holding an evening Community Event for our families. We 

look forward to sharing details soon. 

Changing Schools 

If you are leaving MPPS at the end of 2022 please contact the Admin Office and let us know. It’s important that 

we have accurate numbers for planning in 2023 and ensuring we support positive transitions for children 

moving to new schools. 

Hats 
All children must bring a hat to school each day. This hat needs to be a broad brimmed hat, not a cap. Hats 
are available from the office for $6. Please make sure your child’s hat is named clearly.  
 

Warm regards, 

Kate Robinson 

Principal 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Please help our school win the war against 

head lice by checking your child’s hair 

over the holidays. Checking hair on a 

regularly basis helps us keep this issue 

under control. Thank you for your support. 

 

I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples. 

              

Toastie Thursday – We will be having Toasties’ for sale on Thursday 

17th November for $1 each. Maximum of 2 toasties per child. 

http://www.extend.com.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reward Day Term 4 2022 – 

 Wednesday 14th December 

 

To celebrate the end of the Year, Gold and Silver students 

will be travelling to Show Biz cinemas to watch a movie in the last week of term.  

Students will be able to purchase a Popcorn and drink combo. The prize will be $10.00 per student 

(includes combo and bus travel). Bronze students will be completing work at school. Please continue 

to remind students to make good choices in their behaviours as we would like as many students from 

school to attend this end of term celebration.  

 

School Blitz 

As a Ballarat school leading the way in School Wide Positive Behaviour, 

we continue to strive to make Mount Pleasant Primary a great place for 

learning. We are currently holding a school wide ‘blitz’ on speaking 

and treating each other with respect - particularly in not name 

calling. Books, games, discussions, songs and teaching moments are happening 

across the school based on the ‘blitz’. Please discuss at home with your child to support 

this.  

Mrs Leah Lacny 

 

Issue 8 (last issue for the year) of Book Club order forms went home 
today and are due back on Thursday 24th November. Orders can be 
placed and paid for online via the LOOP or by completing the form 

on the catalogue and return to the school with cash. 
 



If you child has come home in clothing from 

the school due to an accident or wet 

weather, could you kindly return this 

washed so that we can reuse them. 

Currently our cupboard is bare, so if your 

child requires clothing, you may be called 

to drop some off. 

If by chance you have any navy tracksuit 

pants, in excellent condition, that you no 

longer require and would like to donate to 

the wet weather cupboard it would be very 

much appreciated. 

Don’t forget to bring your 

school hat, as in Term 4 its “no 

hat, no play”. 

You can purchase a hat from 

the front office for $6. 

Basketball Ballarat Community Programs 
 

Basketball Ballarat provide children with a fun and 

safe basketball experience that will serve as an 

introduction to a lifetime involvement in the game. A 

wide variety of introduction to basketball programs 

are ran by Basketball Ballarat, allowing children to 

start learning basketball as young as 4 years old. 

Basketball Ballarat’s introduction to basketball 

programs: 

• Aussie Hoops – perfect for children aged 4 – 7 years  

• Rookie Hoops – perfect for children aged 8 – 11 years  

• All Abilities Rookie Hoops – perfect for children aged 5 – 13 years whom are living with a disability  
 

Registrations are now open for all community hoops programs, with the programs starting the week beginning 

October 10th.  

For more information and to register: Community (nbl1.com.au) 

For further details please contact Ethan Fiegert via email development@ballaratbasketball.com 

or call reception on (03) 5338 1220  

 

 

  

https://ballarat.nbl1.com.au/pages/community
mailto:development@ballaratbasketball.com


Performing Arts 

Glynis and Diana have been having a very creative time in Performing Arts with 

students. They've been learning new songs, playing games, and exploring percussion 

instruments. As well developing their improvisation, listening and ensemble skills, they 

are having a lot of fun!  

 

Remembrance Day  

Mount Pleasant Primary School will be marking 

Remembrance Day with a service at the Flagpole 

tomorrow. This will include poems, the Last Post and 2-

mintutes silence to think about those who have fought in 

war.  

 

 

Year 6 Big Day Out 

To celebrate their final year at Mount Pleasant Primary Year 6 students 

and their teachers will be walking down to Gladstone Reserve to have 

a Fish and Chip lunch. The group will then travel to Ballarat Indoor Go-

Karts & Laser force Entertainment Centre for Laser Force game afternoon. Students need to bring 

water bottles. No spending money needed. Cost is $20.00 per students (this includes lunch, drinks and 

Lazer force afternoon). Forms will be going home and need to be returned by Friday 3rd of December 

2022.  

 



YEAR 6 RUGBY TOP 2023 
 

The school has a special rugby top – exclusively for Year 6 students. The top is predominately navy blue (as 
per the existing one) with a pale blue panel on the right hand side. In this panel the name of the school is printed 
vertically. At the bottom of the school name – ‘Year 6’ – is printed horizontally. The school logo is embroidered 
(as usual) on the left hand side of the garment. 

 

A special polo shirt is also available – exclusively for students in Year 6. The colours of this garment will be in 
reverse to that of the rugby top – pale blue with a navy blue panel on the right hand side. In this panel the name 
of the school is printed vertically. At the bottom of the school name – ‘Year 6’ – is printed horizontally. The school 
logo is embroidered (as usual) on the left hand side of the garment 

Prices of these articles are as follows: 

 

Year 6 Polo Shirt: 
   Sizes 10 – 16 $39.50 

Size 18 plus  $41.50 
 

Year 6 Rugby Tops: 
Sizes 10 – 16 $40.50 
Size 18 plus $42.50 
 

 

Year 6 Uniform is available now and can be purchased from Ruff Cuts Clothing  
202 Lyons Street South Ballarat 3350. 
Operating Hours Monday-Thursday 9am-5pm 
   Friday 9am-4pm 
 

Log Cabin Camp Year 5 and 6 students 

Monday 21st November to the Tuesday 22nd November 2022 

Year 5 and 6 students will be travelling by bus to Log Cabin Camp in Creswick for overnight stay. Campers will 

be involved in activities such as Flying Fox, Archery, Milk Crack Stacking, Night walk, Billy Tea and Damper, 

Leap of Faith and Clip & Climb. All activities supervised by teaching staff and camp instructors. This camp is 

free thanks to the Positive Start 2022 initiative. All forms (including Camp Contract) need to be returned to 

school ASAP so that everything can be finalised.   

Mrs Leah Lacny 

Year 5/6 Teacher 

 

 

 

 

Albert Coates Project: 

Our grade 6 students will begin work on their projects for Albert Coates (An Australian 

Soldier, surgeon and past student of MPPs).  Two scholarships are awarded by the Sir Albert 

Coates Foundation for the most informative and innovative projects sharing his life story.  

Time will be given to work on these projects here at school, but time spent at home in this 

project is strongly encouraged. The projects are due on 3rd of December so they can be 

assessed and judged by The Albert Coates Trust and staff committee.  



 

 

 

Dear Families,  

We are excited to have Teeth on Wheels visiting our school for a dental visit starting 

on the 2nd of December. 

Below is a link to their E-form which needs to be completed by the 30th of November 

for your child to participate.  

PLEASE KEEP IN MIND NO PAPER FORMS WILL BE GOING OUT FOR 2022. 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/  

Teeth on Wheels are focused on providing a positive dental experience and specialise 

with working with children. They can provide check-up and clean appointments and 

more onsite and will be able to advise you if your child is eligible to received dental 

care for FREE under the Child Dental Benefit Schedule. 

Complete your form today and the Teeth on Wheels team will be in contact to schedule 

your child’s appointment. 

  

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/
https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/


   



Mt Pleasant Primary School Song 

Five days a week, 40 weeks a year 

My friends and I we all hang out here 

This is our school, where we’re learning how 

To respect each other and ourselves as well, now 

 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

When we walk up the hill, sometimes we get tired 

But we bounce right back, because we’re inspired 

By our school values, we’re building resilience 

And skills we can use to share all our brilliance, yes 

 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

We’re part of a community 

So we show responsibility 

Being kind and helping out 

Taking care of each other is what it’s all about, yes 

We break for fruit snack 

We’re on the right track 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


